
  NEWSLETTER FOR OCTOBER/NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2023-24 

NAVRATRI CELEBRATION 

This year the Navratri festival was celebrated in a unique way in school. The 

teachers and students followed the colour week for nine days. This was a 

wonderful learning experience for the students as it enhances one’s 

participation in the celebration and brings about a feeling of oneness. On the 

last day the children were dressed in traditional attires synced with the beats 

of music and the steps of Garba. Students swayed in rhythmic beats of folk 

music, creating an electric atmosphere filled with joy and energy. 

    

   

 

DAFFODILS PRESCHOOL AND PREPRIMARY 



JUNIOR CHEF 

The Junior Chef program was an early technique used by the school to make 

young minds aware of yet another life skill, the culinary art. This activity was 

conducted on 19th October’2023.  

The young chefs were introduced to healthy eating habits, different food 

groups, various exotic vegetables and the importance of creating a balanced 

diet.  

The students gathered hands-on experience of making canapies loaded with 

exotic vegetables topped with their favourite toppings like mayonnaise and 

ketchup. Students also enjoyed decorating and baking their favourite cupcakes 

using colourful sprinklers.  

Students participated with full zeal and enthusiasm as they doled out 

nutritious yet delectable delicacies exploring their hidden talent, fostering their 

creativity and becoming independent.  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DIWALI CELEBRATION 

Diwali is a festival of lights and symbolizes the spiritual victory of light over 

darkness, good over evil and knowledge over ignorance.  

We at Daffodils Preschool and Preprimary celebrated Diwali in a special way. 

The school campus was adorned with lights, earthen lamps and beautiful 

flowers. Students were dressed up in colourful garments. 

The teachers briefed the students about the importance of the festival. The 

students had a wonderful time painting and decorating Diyas. The main 

purpose of the activity was to explore children’s imagination, creativity and 

celebrate the festival in true spirit. 

It was a day filled with fun and joy. As a part of good values associated with 

Diwali, the children shared sweets and savouries with their classmates. 

Students were sensitized about the ill effects of crackers and were guided to 

celebrate a “GREEN DIWALI”, no crackers, no pollution.  

To add to the excitement the school also conducted a Prize Distribution for the 

various competitions that were held during the early academic year. Students 

were felicitated for their efforts which suggest that hard work is 

appreciated. This promoted their feelings of pride and happiness among the 

winners.  

 



    

 

 



PICNIC 

The most awaited day of the year was the school picnic to BACHCHA PARTY, 

Thane, with our nursery students and FUNKEY MONKEY, Chembur. With our 

students of LKG and UKG. With their bags packed with their favourite food 

the little ones were all set, happy and excited to start off early morning.  

Our school buses were full packed as they headed towards their destinations. 

Students enjoyed the travel singing rhymes and songs till they reached the 

venue. The students were thrilled as they entered the play area. Their 

excitement knew no bounds. The students were served with delicious lunch and 

the day ended with some snacks for our students.  The students reached back 

to school safely with etched memories forever.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION    

Excitement reverberated in the air as the festival of joy and giving was 

celebrated with great spirit in the preprimary block on 15th December’2023. 

Great efforts were taken to decorate the school quadrangle in red and white 

that matched with the children’s attires. A pleasant and happy atmosphere 

was created by playing Christmas carols and party songs. Children’s excitement 

knew no bounds when Santa Claus mad a grand entry bringing each one a 

special gift and a bag full of blessings.                      

 

 



SPORTS DAY    

Daffodils Preschool and Preprimary hosted the much awaited Annual Sports 

Day 2023-24 on the sprawling grounds of the school. The morning was filled 

with frolic and excitement. The parents were cordially invited to the event. 

The event was a successful amalgamation of displays and track events and 

some fun filled races. The little Daffodilians performed wonderfully with lots of 

agility, coordination, strength and stamina.  

The zealous parents gathered in large number and constantly applauded and 

encouraged the enthusiastic young sport stars. Children were felicitated with 

medals for their victory. The event continuously  laid the emphasis of Sports in 

the child’s life to help their physical and mental development. It was a day 

filled with sportsmanship, enthusiasm and memories to cherish.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 


